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From Zac Triemert [ztriemert@pstreanbrew ng.com
Sent: Friday, Cctober 17, 2003 11:04 AM

To: nprm@tb. gov

Subject: TTB Notice #4

10-17-03

Chi ef, Regul ati ons and Procedures Division Tax and
Trade Bureau PO Box 50221 Washi ngton, D.C.

20031- 0221 RE: TTB Notice #4, Flavored Malt
Beverages and Rel ated Proposals (2001R-136P) Dear
Sir or Madam Upstream Brew ng Conpany supports the
proposed regul ations for products marketed as
flavored malt beverages (FMBs), as set forth by the
Tax and Trade Bureau (TTB) in TTB Notice No. 4 of
March 2003. It is appropriate that the [imt of

al cohol in a beer derived fromdistilled sprits be
limted to 0.5% al cohol by volune. The 0.5% al cohol
by volume limt is the standard for determ ning the
tax status of beer, wine and fruit flavor
concentrates, as well as juices and sodas that
contain small amounts of al cohol. The 0.5% standard
is fair across the board for all beverages, and
shoul d apply to FMBs with added flavors as well.

The perception of the general public is that
beer is a beverage with malt flavor and hop
bitterness, flavor and aroma. Many small brewers
currently produce flavored nmalt beverages that have
t hese characteristics. The products currently
classified as FMBs and recently anal yzed by TTB
di spl ay none of these characteristics, and should
not be considered or taxed as beer. The manner of
FMB production described in Notice No. 4 avoids
many of the costs associated with the vol une
demands of beer production and storage, and enjoys
an unfair conpetitive advantage over traditional
and craft brewers, based on the regul ations.
commend the TTB on recogni zi ng the inbal ance and
the need to propose regul ations.

The TTB proposal asks for comment on
al ternative standards, such as whether the standard
shoul d be | ess than 50 percent of the final alcohol
derived fromspirits addition. This alternative
l[imt would create a huge disruption to state
governments who currently have regul ati ons
mrroring the federal standards. TTB has correctly
anal yzed state |laws and regul ati ons, and the 0.5%
standard appears to elimnate the need for changes
in amjority of states.

The beer industry has undergone a naj or



towns. These small|l businesses enpl oy tens of

t housands of people. This is a sector of the

al coholic beverage industry that the federal
governnent should foster and protect. The smaller
pl ayers often rely on the goodwi || and patronage of
a single community or smaller geographic area.
These busi nesses encourage responsi bl e enj oynent of
t he unique attributes of beer, often with neals to
conpl ement a particul ar beer style.

The proposed regulations return fairness to the
al cohol industry that has been conprom sed by
recent entries in the FVMB category. The nunber of
m crobreweries closing since the arrival of FMBs
has exceeded the nunber of m crobreweries opening,
reversing the trend and weakening the industry.

I n
summary, our conpany supports the proposed 0.5%
standard for FMBs for reasons of fairness and to
protect the inmage of what the general public
consi ders beer.
Si ncerely, Zac Trienert
Brewmast er Upstream Brew ng Conpany
514 S. 11th Street
Omaha, NE 68102

ztriemert @Qipstreanbrew ng. com

402- 344- 0200



